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T H E  8 E  R A I LWAY  A S S O C I AT I O N
Northwich, Cheshire. 

www.8erailwayassociation.org.uk 
email: northwich8e@btinternet.com

Steam, Diesel or Electric locomotives, 
mainline or preserved railways, UK or 
overseas railways, the 8E Railway 
Association has it all! Come to one of 
our monthly meetings and have a look.
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R A I LWAYS ?

SUPPORTING RAILWAY 
PRESERVATION SINCE 
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THE 8E RAILWAY ASSOCIATION 
MEMBERSHIP FORM

Your membership details are stored on a 
computer and are used for sending email 
newsletters and fixtures details only. They will not 
be made available to third parties. If you do not 
wish your details stored in this way then please 
indicate by ticking the box [      ]

Please send the completed form to the                
8E Railway Association, Membership Secretary,    
33 Peel Crescent,  Ashton, Chester, CH3 8DA.

Name: ............................................................

Address: ........................................................

.........................................................................

Town/City: ...................................................

County: .........................................................

Postcode: ......................................................

Telephone: ....................................................

Email: .............................................................

Membership type:  Full - £15.        [     ]

                              Life - £75.        [     ]

Donation (Optional): ....................£.........

Make cheques payable to
The 8E Railway Association

http://www.8erailwayassociation.org.uk
mailto:northwich8e@btinternet.com


The 8E Association was formed in July 1981 by a group of local railway enthusiasts who had become involved in servicing  
the steam locomotives that were stabled at the former Northwich steam shed in the weeks prior to the 1980 ‘Rocket 150’ 
celebrations being held at Rainhill on Merseyside.

Following on from the celebrations at Rainhill, steam locomotives continued to visit Northwich and were serviced by the 
same group of enthusiasts. At the suggestion of the then Area Manager, David McIntosh, the group was formally constituted 
in July 1981 as the 8E Association, taking its name from the former British Railways steam shed code for Northwich (8E).
Over the years many locos were ‘8E serviced’ including Lord Nelson, Duchess of Hamilton, Leander, Evening Star, Clan Line, 
Princess Elizabeth, King George V and Flying Scotsman the group earned itself an excellent reputation for the quality of the 
work it undertook in cleaning, preparing and servicing main line registered steam locomotives.

After the closure of Northwich MPD in November 1984, the last locomotive to be serviced at Northwich was number 6201 
‘Princess Elizabeth’ in 1986, albeit not on the shed but in the Northwich Freight Yard. Thereafter our servicing activities were 
transferred to Chester. In 1987 we were asked by the National Railway Museum to clean and prepare the LNWR locomotive 
‘Cornwall’ at Crewe Works in readiness for its appearance at the Works Open Day, where we were to act as stewards for 
the locomotive on behalf of the NRM. As a result of our involvement at Crewe Works we were approached by the then 
manager of the newly constructed Crewe Heritage Centre to assist with cleaning, servicing and stewarding the various 
locomotives that were to be displayed at the Heritage Centre following its opening in June 1987. After a very successful 
season, the Association maintained its involvement at the Heritage Centre and now some 30 years later we still have 
members actively involved with the Centre’s operation.

In the new millennium the 8E Association changed its name to the 8E Railway Association to more clearly indicate the nature 
of our interests as it was felt that the number of people who would recognise the significance of 8E as a steam shed code 
was declining.

Although we no longer service main line steam locos as a group, the 8E Railway Association continues with its aims, now 
more aligned to promoting railways and railway preservation generally, and to this end we are now more of a social 
organisation. A varied programme of talks, slide/film shows of both historical and modern railways, are held on the second 
Tuesday every month from September through to May at the Gladstone Club, Northwich starting at 7.45pm. Our summer 
programme during the June to August period usually comprises of a couple of trips out that are railway related. A number of 
our members are also involved with other preserved railways, either as working volunteers or supporters.

Our membership comprises both railway employees, current and retired and general railway enthusiasts and new members 
are always welcome. Membership includes free admission to our monthly meetings and the opportunity to partake in our 
summer outings as well as receiving two issues of our journal ‘On Shed’ each year. If you are interested in joining then please 
complete the membership form overleaf or why not come along to one of our meetings where your first visit is free.
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